Girdwood Cemetery Committee
Schematic Design Plan Follow up Informal Meeting Notes
November 2, 2018
Jack Goodnoe and Rebecca Campbell from CRW requested this informal meeting to present preliminary findings of the site and a rough draft of the Schematic Design Plan.

Attending are:  Gina Parks from Chugiak/Eagle River; Tommy O’Malley, Mike Opalka, Cathy Frost.  Rob Jones attending via telephone.
Project includes an increased buffer area between Cemetery Burials and Cathy Frost’s property along the north side.  At this time and for the foreseeable future (50+ years), no burial activity anticipated along the west border of her property, called “the Point”.  Tommy reminds the group that access to future housing development was designated along the edge of the Double Musky property, to then run along this “point” up to buildable land, which is now the land designated for the Cemetery.  
Cemetery construction is focused on the northern edge of the cemetery site.  This will limit the impact on the neighbor’s land.  

Geographic features of the land make is more suitable for the elements in Phase 1, which include:

Circular driveway

Committal shelter

Bathroom

Road/equipment storage area

power to pavilion & lights for parking area

Gate across driveway to deter unauthorized vehicle access (snow machines, 4 wheelers, etc)

Tommy O’Malley states that the bridge to connect to the trail system is a key element, to keep the site as part of the usable park system and a part of the community.

Jack Goodnoe offers that this cemetery should focus on limited full-body burials, more suitable for cremains and memorial plaques. Goal is to keep as many of the trees as is possible, with selective cutting.  Alders will be removed to expose meadow areas.  Forester should review the trees on site and provide professional input on tree removal.

Cemetery Committee is aiming for bond proposition in 2021 in the Anchorage Municipal Election.

Cathy Frost states that she is not in favor of the cemetery, regardless of the location of placement of the facilities on the lot and increased buffer along her property line.  Cemetery will negatively impact her business.

Otherwise cemetery group is pleased with the draft drawings and the thoughtful use of the land.  Jack Goodnoe and CRW will provide PDFS of slides from the presentation for posting on the GBOS website.
Jack Goodnoe will return to Girdwood with updated slides and public input session/open house with the community.  Date TBD, currently planning for January.

Girdwood Cemetery Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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